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Introduction: Dual CCT GP/Public Health Training Programme will enable doctors to provide a service at the 

individual patient level and take a population health perspective to addressing health inequity. Two separate 

training programmes run in Scotland: a 3-year GP programme and a 5-year public health programme.  While 

GMC approval has been given for this novel Dual CCT Programme, the design, implementation, and 

management has been devolved to Deaneries. A collaborative approach was required to ensure the two 

programmes can be combined into one indicative 7-year programme and be delivered in Scotland for an August 

2025 start. 

Methods: A short-life working group was set up with 

representation from GP, PH, Training Management, Medical 

Management, and Trainee Workforce Services. Expert 

support from Human Resources, and Training Programme 

Management was required. Ways to adapt, change, and 

learn from each other were implemented.   

 

. 
Results: Information was sourced from 2024 pilot sites in England.  A shared understanding of key curricula 

milestones was created. Training location sites were identified. A draft programme was designed. Several 

implementation and delivery challenges were identified, including: Political Economic, Social, Technological, 

Environmental, and Legal. The detailed programme outlines how time is spent, how key milestones are 

maintained, adapted timelines and implementation challenges met (figure below). The seven-year dual CCT 

programme has been designed with planned implementation in NHS Lanarkshire and NHS Grampian. 

Recruitment is underway, and the Dual GP/PH CCT Programme is set to start in August 2025. 

 

 

Conclusions: Dual CCT programmes are possible, through collaboration, creativity and co-construction. 

Further work on the evaluation of the quality and outcomes of the new programme are planned. Should the 

programme be successful, we will see a future workforce with augmented skills to fight both population and 

patient health inequity. 

 


